
City of Petersburg  
Minutes of Regular City Council Meeting  

October 4, 2021 - 7:00 p.m.  
Petersburg, MI  49270  

  
A Meeting of the Council for the City of Petersburg was held on the above date.  

      The Meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m. by Mayor, James W. Holeman  
Councilpersons present were Terri Bauer, Charles Bruckner, Dawn Cilley, Kevin Richards, Lawrence Schadewald, 
Joanne Tollison.  
Absent:   
  

Moved by Tollison to approve the agenda as printed. Supported by Cilley. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried.  
  
Minutes of the last meeting were presented to Council in printed form as recorded.  

Moved by Bruckner that the minutes of the previous meeting, 9/20/21, be approved.         
Supported by Richards.  Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion carried.  

  
Public Comment:   
 
Planning Commission chair Stella Kirby advised that the revisions/additions to the Zoning Book are completed 
and Hunter from McKenna will present them to Council at the October 18 meeting.  Kirby also stated the 
Summerfield Schools’ preschool playground project is waiting for equipment to arrive. 
 
New Business:  
  
Mayor advised that sludge hauling will take place next week, utilizing a new company.  He also reported that a 
DPW worker is leaving this month and we have begun advertising for the position, taking application until 
October 15. 
 
Old Business:  
  
Mayor Holeman met with Steven’s Disposal representative regarding pricing.  He will ask him to attend a Council 
meeting to explain pricing.  Mayor also reported a meeting took place last week with the contractor, engineer and 
the City in regards to water project. 
 
Council Reports:  
 
Bauer asked if the Library roof drainage issue can be addressed before winter.  Mayor Holeman hopes to 
accomplish that when they tie in the new water main and the sidewalk is torn up. 
 
Cilley reported state grants for streets may be available early next year. 
 
Tollison suggested decorating with cornstalks on light poles downtown next fall and possibly planting rose 
bushes near welcome signs.  Kristy Alessi stated she would take on the cornstalks. 
 
Employee Reports:  
 
Treasurer Goodin reported citizens have concerns about visibility on Railroad Street coming into the City at the 
new asphalt path and asked if foliage could be trimmed by the school or road commission.  Goodin also reported 
that we have received half, $59,033, of the ARPA monies. 
  
Moved by Tollison that Council adjourn at 7:46p.m. Supported by Richards. Aye (7) Nay (0) Absent (0) Motion 
carried.  
  

Guests:  Stella Kirby, Kristy Alessi, Alice Bruckner 
 
Employees: Leanne Goodin, Trudy Goodin  
  
Minutes submitted by:_______________________________ Leanne G. Goodin, Clerk  
  
Minutes approved by:_______________________________  Mayor James W. Holeman  


